
Stark County Board Meeting Minutes

July 14th, 2020
The Stark County Board met in the Courthouse for the July 14th Board Meeting at 6:30 pm. Chairman Curry called the meeting to order.  Roll call shows Howes, Loane, Nowlan, and Curry physically present, Bush and Shipp virtually present and absent were Newton & Eberle. Chairman Curry established that a quorum was present, and Mr. Howes led the Pledge of Allegiance.

A motion was made by Mr. Nowlan and seconded by Mr. Loane to approve the agenda with all present voting aye, motion carried.

During the public comment portion, J.D. Dalfonso from Discover Peoria (formally The Peoria Convention & Visitors Bureau) virtually addressed the board.  He thanked the County for their support and discussed the new direction they are going to promote tourism to central Illinois.  One of the highlights is a new website set to launch in September where Stark County will have a dedicated page.  Board member Shipp inquired on the status of a planned commercial promoting the County that was delayed.  Mr. Dalfonso promised to investigate the matter and report his findings.
A motion was made by Mrs. Shipp and seconded by Mrs. Bush to approve the June 9th, 2020 meeting minutes with all present voting aye, motion carried.  

Committee Reports

1) Police-None

2) Legislative/Economic Development-None
3) Health Board-Mrs. Bush encouraged everyone to read the joint statement regarding COVID-19 released by the American Medical Association, American Nurses Association, and the American Hospital Association.
4) Judicial-None

5) Building/Grounds-Chairman Curry reported that Probation Officer Allison Leezer would like to donate a new tree to replace the one that had to be removed. 
6) Road/Bridge-Mr. Nowlan reported that they were marking the entrances to the bridges around the County that need spray patching work.
7) Building Compliance Sub-Committee-Mr. Howes reported that he has sent the plans for the new building to both Senator Weaver and State Representative Spain.
8) Policy & Procedure Sub-Committee-Shipp/Bush-None
9) Finance-Chairman Curry inquired if the Mid-Century internet had been installed.  Treasurer Leezer replied that it was partially installed but there was a small issue that has yet to be fixed.  A motion was made by Mr. Nowlan with a second from Mr. Howes to approve the payment of the bills with all present voting aye, motion carried.

Highway Report

County Engineer Giffin gave the highway report.  He expressed his frustration to the board on the difficulties and delays working with IDOT to get all the MFT paperwork completed.  Seal coating work should begin sometime in August. Preliminary plans were presented for the new highway building.  Mr. Loane asked for an update on the Duncan Road project.  Mr. Giffin reported there has been no progress due to paperwork issues. Mr. Howes asked about recent repairs to the newly purchased used highway truck. 
Finance Report

Treasurer Leezer gave the finance report. Compared to last year, tax payments are slightly lower noting this is probably due to the resolution passed by the Board allowing residents to delay payment with no repercussions until the second installment due in September.  The only budget issue was the Sheriff’s Office salaries due to an employee termination.  Chairman Curry requested a report showing what has been paid to the auditor since 2010.  There was discussion to potentially bid this out and the Treasurer and County Clerk will inquire as to how other County’s handle this process.
Sheriff's Report

None
Budget Presentations

Budget presentations began this month.  Budgets were presented by Circuit Clerk Julie Kenney, County Clerk Heather Hollis, and Supervisor of Assessments/Zoning Officer Renee Johnson.
New Business

1) A special use permit was presented to open a dog grooming and boarding facility.  Mr. Howes made a motion to approve the permit with a second from Mrs. Bush with all present voting aye, motion carried.
2) A resolution was presented to adopt the State’s Attorney salary at $134,564.00 per year with 66 2/3% paid by the State of Illinois.  Mrs. Shipp made a motion to approve the resolution with a second from Mrs. Bush with all present voting aye, motion carried.
Other Business

1) A resolution was presented to declare the intent of the County to continue the intergovernmental agreement between Henry County and Stark County for Emergency Management Services.  Mrs. Bush made a motion to approve the resolution with a second from Mr. Nowlan with all present voting aye, motion carried.
2) Henry/Stark County OEM Mat Schnepple addressed the board on the CURES (CARES) Act and FEMA funds available to the County along with the next steps necessary to secure these funds.  He also informed the board that our Hazard and Mitigation Plan has made it to the final round.  There are now only 40 counties left with 30 grant awards to be made so the odds are greatly in our favor to receive a grant award.
At 8:05 pm a motion was made by Mrs. Bush to adjourn the meeting with a second from Mrs. Shipp with all present voting aye, meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Heather L. Hollis

County Clerk 
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